
There is a great deal of 

building work going on 

around the school 

during Term 3 

continuing on from the 

holidays.  

 

Our new 

Science Lab 

is slightly 

delayed, but 

we look 

forward to taking 

possession at the end of 

Week 2.  

We are very excited for 

the new possibilities the 

lab provides for science 

lessons as part of Mr 

Roseveare’s specialist 

program.  

 

Other work includes 

work to mitigate tree 

root damage to our 

ceremonial area around 

the flagpoles and an 

exciting new nature play 

structure in Area Two 

using remaining funds 

from the Early Years 

Nature Play project 

funded by Mr Peter 

Tinley’s Local Projects 

Local Jobs initiative.  

 

I look forward to 

everyone having a great 

Term 3 at Caralee. 

 

Jason Shapcott 

Principal 

 

Welcome back everyone 

for the third term of 

2018.  

This term, we have a 

number of activities 

highlighted on the term 

planner that many 

children across the 

school will have the 

opportunity to enjoy.  

 

A traditional Term 3 

favourite is Children’s 

Book Week 

culminating in the parade 

on Friday 24th of August. 

We also have the 

Athletics Carnival on 

Friday 14th of 

September, and 

numerous community 

based activities planned 

for the term. 

 

Our School Council 

members have been 

busy analysing the 

Independent Public 

School (IPS) survey data 

collected from all 

stakeholders involved in 

our school. The P&C 

meeting was an 

opportunity for School 

Council Chair, Karen 

Ramsay, and I to share 

some findings and seek 

further feedback from 

parents.  

 

Staff are similarly 

working on this feedback 

during staff meetings, 

and Karen and I will 

jointly present a 

narrative to a panel of 

experts who will 

consider if Caralee is 

ready to assume more 

autonomy under IPS in 

late August.  

 

A Facebook page has 

started again in the 

school name which is 

not an official page and 

will be shut down. 

Facebook encourages 

this activity which is a 

shame, as most people’s 

posts on it are in good 

faith, and miss the tiny 

text at the top saying 

‘Unofficial page’. The 

problem is that it is not 

moderated, and people 

are posting pictures of 

children without 

parental permission, 

some of whom may be 

in the care of the Child 

Protection & Family 

Support (CPFS) which 

cannot occur. We will 

go through the process 

of reclaiming the page 

and shutting it down. 

Please let the office 

know if you see another 

one pop up.  

 

Our school website 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au, 

associated school app 

(Updat-ed) and Connect 

are our official media 

platforms. The only 

Facebook page 

associated with Caralee 

is the Caralee P&C, 

and their Facebook page  

https://

www.facebook.com/

caralee.p.and.c. 
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

 Thu, 2nd Aug      

MSHS Netball    

Carnival 

 Fri, 3rd Aug      

Derby Day Event 

 Wed, 8th Aug    

Assembly (B1) 

 Wed, 15th Aug  

Family Picnic Day 

 Thu, 16th Aug  

Interschool Cross 

County 

 Wed, 22nd Aug  

Assembly (B4) 

 Fri, 24th Aug    

Children’s Book 

Week Parade 

 

Inside this issue: 

Welcome to Term 3 

Children’s Book Week 

Our New Science Lab 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
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Our Scholastic Book Fair 

achieved record book sales 

this year, which is amazing! 

This allows for our school 

library to purchase many new 

books for our kids, so a big 

thanks to the school commu-

nity for the support and to 

the volunteers that helped 

out in library. Re-orders are a 

little delayed but should arrive 

by the end of this week.  

 
 

Coming Up - Canteen Derby 

Day Friday 3rd August 

Our Canteen is having a Derby 

Themed Day on Friday 3rd      

August – kids can order a “Meal 

Deal” (Pie or Sausage Roll, drink 

& frozen yoghurt) from the  

canteen. Orders will need to be 
placed prior to the day. Look out 

for order forms with details to 

be sent home in school bags this 

week. 

 

A Quiz night to be held on 

Saturday 20th October, will be 

our major P & C fundraising 

event for this year. Our fundrais-

ing committee are busily organis-

ing for the night and are asking 

for class donations to create 

themed hampers to raffle or 

auction off as prizes on the night.  

Notes were sent out last week 

via the class room advising your 

child’s class theme – items to be 

placed in the box provided in 
each class room by Friday 14th 

September.  The P & C greatly 

appreciate your support. 

 

NB: the Uniform Shop has a 

new price list to meet our 

supplier cost increases. All 

prices have been updated on 

our QuickCliq online order-

ing system, and new paper 

order forms are available 

from the Uniform Shop and 

the Front Office, or elec-

tronically on the school web-

site or via the Caralee school 

App. 

Ask Questions     Be Involved  

 

Rambo in Perth - My Blog 

Hello – My name is Rambo and I am 

a Story Dog.   

I volunteer at Caralee Community 

School and I love books and     

children – perfect!!! 

I write a blog about some of the 

things I get up to while not       

volunteering.  I hope you enjoy my 

adventures … 

Dear Diary, 

There was an amazing 

Winter Light Festival in 

the City and I went along 

one night.  Apart from 

being happy to visit the 

City, I got to see the 

wonderful colourful    

display and I got a few 

pats from people too. 

Pretty and cool! 

Rambo 
Photocredit : @rebeccastonephotos 

Caralee Cats Netball 

On the 21st of July, Caralee Cats played against 

Applecross.  The weather was mostly cloudy 

until the second half when the rain came—but the rain didn’t 

put us down. The final score was 12 to 21. Caralee won (yay!). 

That makes Caralee Cats top of the ladder, tied with 

Attadale and St Jeromes. 

By: Jacie Albrecht 

Ficheiro:Netball.svg 

Ask Questions Be Involved  

Our P & C Meetings are held on Tuesdays at 7pm in the         

Caralee staff room in Week 2 and Week 8 of each term. 

SAVE THE DATE 

Friday, 17th August 2018 

7pm to 10pm 

Top Gun Volleyball Tournament 

Gee Dads v’s Booragoon Champion Dads 

(Tickets $15) More information to follow -                       

please note this is an adults event only 

R ECEI VE  N EW SLET T ER S  V I A  E MA I L  :  S UBS CR I BE  N OW  

 

Charlie De Bruyn’s Coles Reusable Shopping Bag     
has been spotted in a small costal town originally known as 

‘Gabbadah’.  

To found out where this is, visit the  

Caralee P and C Facebook page:  

https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/ 

https://quickcliq.com.au/
https://www.storydogs.org.au/
http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/
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Our school choir has been selected to  

participate in the One Big Voice Fes-

tival, held at the Perth Arena on 

Friday, August 17, 2018, com-

mencing at 12:30pm.  

 

The students have been preparing for 

this since May and are very excited to 

perform at the Perth Arena with almost 

3,000    students from 40 other schools 

around Perth! 

 

In preparation for the performance,      

students are encouraged to access 

the songs via the One Big Voice 

website and practise the vocal 

parts and     choreography. These 

resources can be found at one-

bigvoice.com.au under the ‘STUDENT’ 

tab. The student password to access 

this website is ‘pelican’. 

 

We would like to extend an invitation 

to parents, carers, grandparents and 

friends to attend this festival.  Tickets 

can be purchased through Ticketek 

online (http://premier.ticketek.com.au/), 

a Ticketek agency or at The Perth Are-

na.  

 

If purchasing tickets, please make 

sure you purchase a ticket for the        

MATINEE CONCERT in the 

CHOPIN SECTION. This is when 

our choir is scheduled to perform 

and this specific section will give 

you the best view of the choir. 

 

Permission slips for this excursion have 

been sent out and are due back by 

Monday 30th July, Week 3. 

A reminder to all parents and guardians 

that class information can be found on 

Connect in relation to your child’s 

class activities, and will be the future 

platform to retrieve your child’s aca-

demic school report in the future.  

 

If you are experiencing any difficulties 

with logging in to your Connect por-

tal, please see Mrs Shannon Baskerville 

at the front office. 

Therapy Focus 2018 
Art Competition 

Last term students from Caralee en-

tered the Therapy Focus Competition.  

This year, they received over 

5300 entries from 101 

schools across the State, and were 

once again blown away by the quality of 

entries!  

 

Over the school holidays, a panel of 

judges were tasked with the difficult job 

of selecting 80 finalists and 20 winning 

artworks to feature in the children's 

storybook, “If I Met a Baboon Who Lost 

His Balloon”. The storybook author, 

Sean E Avery, then selected one of the 

finalist artworks to feature on the cov-

er - giving us a total of 79 finalists and 

21 winning students!  

 

A massive CONGRATULATIONS 

to four students who were        

selected as a FINALIST. 

 

 Sarah Heyden, Year 4 (C1) 

 Jacie Albrecht, Year 5 (D4)  

 Chrystal Crabtree, Year 5 (D4) 

 Charlie De Bruyn, Year 6 (D2) 
 

What happens now? 

An exhibition of the finalists and      

winning artworks will go on display at 

the Perth Town Hall in August during 

National Children's Book Week.  

10am - 4pm 

Mon, 20 August - Sat, 25 August 

Perth Town Hall, Corner of Hay 

Street and Barrack Street 

Entry is free and we invite schools, 

students and the wider community to 

view the creative and colourful art-

works on display. 

The winning artworks will feature in the 

published storybook, which will be offi-

cially unveiled at a Book Launch on 

Thursday 23 August.  

 

 
 

Cross Country 
Training 

Please note that Cross Country Train-

ing times for students will be every 

Monday and Tuesday @ 8.15am,   

meeting outside the garden shed. 

 

Rugby Training 

Thank you to those students who are 

training EVERY day on the school oval 

in preparation for the championship 

carnival in Week 9. 

 

Netball Carnival 

Next Thursday is the MSHS Year 4 and 

5 Netball Carnival. We wish our players 

the best of luck! 

 

‘Rick the Rock’ Eagle 

 

Look out for Rick the Rock, West 

Coast’s mascot as he visits Caralee in 

Week 5! 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 3rd August 

Derby weekend: Eagles V’s Dockers 

Come dressed to support your favourite 

football (or soccer) team. 

**  Gold coin donation ** 

 

 

 

All proceeds support Year 6 camp 

Choir Miss Rhiannan Longley 

W E ’R E  ON  T H E  WEB :  WW W . CA R A LEE CS . WA . ED U . AU  

Sport Mr Darron Acott Visual Arts Mrs Craen 

Derby Day Mrs Wain 

h
tt

p
s:

//
co

m
m

o
n
s.

w
ik

im
e
d
ia

.o
rg

/w
ik

i/

https://onebigvoice.com.au/students/
http://premier.ticketek.com.au/
http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
http://therapyfocus.org.au/


COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

http://www.getactivesports.com.au/
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/wacss-protective-behaviours-parent-workshop-term-3-willagee-tickets-47201549104
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/maggie-dent-taming-the-stress-monster-tickets-46962484054

